FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 2:14 PM

2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum (5): 6/9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Butler	sga_fao@ucf.edu	Р	
Vice-Chair Carter	sga_grst@ucf.edu	E	
Senator Nadella	sgachps4@ucf.edu	E	
Senator Patel	sgachps5@ucf.edu	E	
Senator Vorn	Sga_ba6@ucf.edu	P	
Senator Quiroga	Sga_grst1@ucf.edu	P	
Senator Whitson	sgaecs11@ucf.edu	P	
ORS Rep	sgaors@ucf.edu	Р	
Pro Tempore Representative	sga_pro@ucf.edu	P	

- Approval of the Agenda: Approved by GC
- 4. Open Forum
 - a. Savannah SGLC
 - b. Rashawn SGLC
- 5. Announcements from the Chair
 - a. Hi everyone!
- 6. Arianna couldn't be here with us today so I appreciate Dleg Morissette, also senator rose for attendance!
- 7. Announcements from the Vice Chair
 - a. None

LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- 8. Announcements from Committee Members
 - a. None
- 9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-

None

- 10. Old Business
 - a. Moving funds from quarter 1 to quarter 4
 - i. Motion to move to informal Dani 2:16 p.m
 - b. Voting for moving \$15,000 from quarter 1 to quarter 4
 - i. 5-0-1 (approved)
- 11. New Business
 - a. <u>55-22</u>
 - i. Speech: My name is Matheus, Vice president of BRAZA, financailly trained 23-24, whole purpose of Braza is to spread awareness of the brazillian culture. Since its located in South America, peope believe we speak Spanish, we speak Portuguese. We have a bunch of cultural events to spread what the Brazillian culture is all about. During tailgates, we play a variety of brazillian music. We also support brazillian restaurants such as a new restaurant that opened up near us and we are trying to spread the word on that. We are requesting for music for the tailgate on October 28th, requesting funding \$300 for a Brazillian DJ. The reasoning that we don;t just request a UCF DJ is due to the fact that we want to represent the culture and want specifically a Brazllian DJ to align with our mission statement.
 - ii. Questioning:
 - 1. Rose: Any other financially trained officer?
 - a. RSO: Yes, our treasurer
 - 2. Chair: What happens if you guys dont get the reservation for the tailgate
 - a. RSO: One lot opens up 2 weeks ahead of the tailgate for reservations for RSOs on eventbrite, uses a code. 1 week later, it opens up for everyone. RSOs have an advantage, almost a guaranteed spot
 - 3. Chair: Can you promise that you wont have alcohol at the tailgate?
 - a. RSO: Yes
 - 4. DLEG: Do you understand the pfp?



FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- a. RSO: Net 30? Yes
- iii. Debate:
 - 1. Whitson: Love the music, love the reasoning, voting in favor
 - 2. Vorn: Need for outreach for cultural reasons is important, will be voting in favor
- iv. Voting:
 - 1. 5-0-1 (approved)
 - 2. Suspension of Chapter 8.22 (approved by GC)
- b. <u>55-23</u>
 - i. Speech
 - 1. Noah Habek, represent Every Nation Campus as the Club President. ENC is a campus ministry, we are christian. We are a national organization in about 80 different countries. Requesting \$180 dollars for dominoes pizza order. 12 cheese pizzas, 6 pepperoni, and 4 liter bottles of coke. Reasons are for free food brings people to the club, most students are broke so providing food to student to help save money is important, target is to incentivize people to come in. Our mission is to bring freshman in and establish community and involvement. People who are looking for friends is also apart of our outreach. Our target is everyone, mostly students who don't have a community, not neccesarily just christians, and to guide them to find their niche here on campus.
 - ii. Questioning
 - 1. Chair: Is this your first funding request?
 - a. RSO: First that was approved
 - 2. DLEG: Do you understand the PFP?
 - a. RSO: yes
 - 3. Rose: Other than you, any pother officer financially trained?
 - a. RSO: yes, treasurer
 - 4. Chair: you said 12 cheese, 6 pepperoni, no soda was in the submission
 - a. RSO: Might have been in the second request, food is apart of two seperate events one for October 10th and 20th.
 - iii. Debate:



FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

- Quiroga: Great event to approve for students to find their community, voting in favor
- 2. Vorn: echoing quiroga, great opportunity, voting in favor
- iv. Voting
 - 1. 5-0-1 (approved)
- c. 55-24
 - i. Speeches
 - Assocation for computing machinery, we focus on computer science and computing engineering, can branch out to other technology related majors. Our goal is to teach our members to learn more about computer science. We do that through workshops, mentorships, group speakers from meta, microsoft, etc. We are apart of an ACM national organization.
 - ii. Questioning
 - 1. DLEG: Can you verify what you are requesting funding for?
 - a. RSO: A workshop, an embedded systems workshop, over the course of 4 classes, until the end of the year
 - 2. Quiroga: You are specifically requesting for the deaf kits, usbs, and temperature sensors?
 - a. RSO: Yes, those items will be used in all the workshops to teach our members
 - 3. Rose: Two financially trained officers? Understand the PFP?
 - a. Yes
 - 4. Chair: Is the other allocation you requested on a time cruch?
 - a. Not necessarily, we would like the funding sooner than later but no timeline issues
 - iii. Debate
 - 1. Whitson: I'll be voting in favor, I'm an engineer so you learn a lot of stuff from stuff like this, voting in favor
 - iv. Motion for non committee member to speak
 - 1. Rashawn (SGLC): Went to these meetings, were also very informative, enjoyed, sounds good
 - v. Motion Back
 - 1. Quiroga: Learned a lot from workshops like this, brings in new members and knowledge, voting in favor



FAO Committee Meeting [Location] 04/13/2023 3:30 PM

vi. Voting

1. 5-0-1 (approved)

- 12. Member Discussion
 - a. Dleg: Applaud for Rashawn for speaking in her first meeting! -applause-
- 13. Miscellaneous Business
 - a. Quiroga: Whats the process or reasoning for denying an RSO?
 - b. Chair: If we run out of money, for sure. Not pulling money from anywhere else. We deny them from the knight connect, not when they come in. If they come in, they typically get approved.
- 14. Final Roll Call: Same as Initial /9
- 15. Adjournment: 2:50 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA- Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent